
You have been generousin your donations to help thefamilies
affected by Hurricane Matthew in Haiti. 

The CongregationalAdministration is happy to sharewith you
a well-deserved word of thanks 

from the Bishop of the Diocese ofJérémie. 

Dear Benefactors!

The DIOCESE OF JEREMIE / HAITI, through me, sends youits sincere wishes of
HAPPY EASTER in Christ Jesus Risen in whom Life definitivelytriumphs over death,
Good over evil, Grace over sin, Hope over despair, Joyover desolation...

I take this opportunity to renew our DEEP GRATITUDE toyou, Dear Benefactors, for
your spiritual closeness, your effective solidarity,your moral support and your material
assistance so precious to the DIOCESE OFJEREMIE in the immense and challenging
work of the reconstruction of everythingthat was destroyed by Hurricane Matthew (life,
gardens, fruit trees, houses,churches, chapels, rectories, schools, etc.) ... Thanks to you,
we rise again,we get up slowly, slowly, the smile returns...

May the light of Easter illuminate you so that you cancontinue to radiate and shine for the
joy of the poorest and most vulnerable!

With my warm greetings and renewed vows of HAPPY EASTERin the Risen Jesus Christ
who holds his hands stretched out on you to bless youall,  

+Joseph Gontrand DÉCOSTE, SJ
Bishop of the Diocese of Jeremie/HAITI



COMMITMENT OF THE DOMINICANS OF THE TRINITY

AnsweringPope Francis’ call, the General Administration of the Dominicans of the
Trinityrecently moved its office from Montreal to Shawinigan and transformed its
oldhome of terrasse Mercure  in accomodations for refugees. The residencerenamed
Foyer du Monde (Home to the World) will be operational in earlyMay 2017.  What an
inspiring action!

The SuperiorGeneral of the Congregation, Raymonde Dussault, OP, invites anyone who
can participatein doing so by making a donation, offering prayers or by any other action
ofsolidarity.

The addressof the residence:

Foyer du Monde
2300 terrasse Mercure
Montréal QC H2H 1P1Canada

TheGeneral Administration of the Dominicans of the Trinity can be reached at:

Les Oeuvres de bienfaisance des Dominicainesde la Trinité
2710 avenue Laflèche
Shawinigan QC  G9N 6H5Canada 

If youhave any questions, please contact extension 3102 at 819-539-3604. 

Submittedby the Congregational Administration

communicationscsc@aol.com




